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PROGRAM:      Indian Housing Block Grant (IHBG) and Indian Community  
                                Development Block Grant (ICDBG) Programs  
 
FOR:                   All Tribal Government Leaders and Tribally Designated Housing  
                                Entities (TDHE) 

        
FROM:               Rodger J. Boyd, Deputy Assistant Secretary for Native American  
          Programs, PN 
 
TOPIC:      Electronic Posting of Guidance Documents  
                                 
 
PURPOSE:  The purpose of this guidance is to notify Tribes and TDHEs of a change in 
procedure regarding the transmission of Program Guidance from the Office of Native 
American Programs (ONAP). 
 
BACKGROUND:  On April 9, 2010, Sandra B. Henriquez, Assistant Secretary for Public 
and Indian Housing, provided notification to all PIH Colleagues that under the goals of 
both sustainability and efficiency, Public and Indian Housing is now electronically posting 
notices and no longer duplicating communications through hard copy mailings.    
 
GUIDANCE:  Effective October 1, 2010, ONAP will no longer mail hard copies of 
Program Guidance relating to the IHBG and ICDBG programs.  These documents will be 
posted electronically at http://www.hud.gov/offices/pih/ih/codetalk/nahasda/guidance.cfm.   
 
QUESTIONS:  Should you have any questions or concerns with this transition to cyber-
files only, please contact your Area ONAP.  Thank you for your continued support. 
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